
 

KEEPING THE FAITH:  SUZ’S MONTHLY MESSAGE  

Dear Ones, 

Someone recently asked, “Now that we have Trinity Place, what are we going to do with it?” This is an excellent question, 

and one for which I have only a partial answer. I invite you to share your dreams and aspirations for our wonderful new 

space—open space, green space, growing space, welcoming space. How might Holy Trinity use Trinity Place to open our 

doors and our hearts to our neighbors? How might we use that space to grow in faith? What is God calling us to be or do 

in providing us with this wonderful space? 

Last year, dreaming about the potential uses of Trinity Place overlapped with the    

realities of COVID as we watched the sometimes painfully slow transformation of 

“the lot next door” into an extension of Holy Trinity, an integrated part of our      

physical presence in the community. Little did we know when we began that work 

in January of 2020 that Trinity Place would become our primary worship space for 

many months. The congregation that gathered there comprised members of the 

traditional 8:00 service and the 10:30 service, with Clemson students claiming their 

circles in the grass during the fall and spring semesters. It is most fitting that the 

first use of Trinity Place was to provide a home for the celebration of Holy        

Eucharist week after week after week.  That space has been hallowed in a way that I, for one, had never imagined. 

The SAME Garden, now registered with the Good News Garden movement of the     

Episcopal Church, includes 16 raised beds, several fruit trees and scuppernong vines, as 

well as herb beds and a good number of blueberry bushes outside the fence. (See Beth 

Kunkel’s article about the Good News Garden movement on page 5.) Beth, along with a 

cadre of faithful volunteers, works each week to plan, plant, tend, and harvest So All May 

Eat. This ongoing ministry offers opportunity for hands-on work to feed our neighbors, as 

well as providing a safe space for gathering together with a common purpose. This       

summer, I’ll be working on a set of self-directed prayer stations around all of the garden 

spaces at Holy Trinity, beginning and ending at the SAME Garden at Trinity Place. 

Trinity Place is also a space that welcomes young people to 

the grounds of Holy Trinity, inviting them to gather and 

offering freedom of movement. Canterbury gathered in the 

pavilion for much of the 2020-2021 school year, sharing meals prepared by parishioners and 

growing in faith together under Fr. Noah’s guidance. Our Episcopal Day School students 

learned about stewardship of God’s creation by tending to their boxes in the SAME Garden, 

and they ran and played and splashed through sprinklers on the lawn. Youth from churches 

around the Clemson area are gathering each  Wednesday for fun, fellowship, and faith       

development, thanks to the organizational work of Bill Purkerson. Plans are underway for an 

event to welcome Clemson students back to school—watch for more details from Fr. Noah 

in the next edition of Tempo. 

 

(continued on next page) 

The Tempo 
 

 J U N E / J U LY  2 0 2 1  

Seeking to Love with the heart of Christ, to Think with the mind                        

of Christ and to Act in the world as the Body of Christ.  



 

Page 2                                           Holy Trinity                                                    June/July 2021

The Tempo is a publication of  

Holy Trinity Episcopal Church 

193 Old Greenville Highway 

Clemson, SC 29631-1335 

Phone:  864-654-5071 

Fax:  864-654-5066 

www.holytrinityclemson.org 

Submissions are due no later than the 
date specified in HT Notes by e-mail to: 

ibbrh@bellsouth.net 

The Rev W. Andrew Waldo, Bishop  

 

Staff 

The Rev. Suzanne Cate, Rector 

The Rev. Noah Stansbury, Assistant 
        to the Rector, Campus Minister 

Becky Bowman, Minister of Music 

Cynthia Spejewski, Organist 

Leah Durham, Children’s Choirs Director 

Lynne Farmer, Parish Administrator 

Sheryl Shankles, Parish Secretary 

Jim Hylkema, Sexton 

Lauren Russell, Acting Day School Director 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vestry Members 

Bill McDaniel, Senior Warden 

Clem Watson Junior Warden 

Rebecca Eidson, Clerk 

Jack McKenna, Treasurer 

Jan Cribb—Fellowship 

Marge Edie—Family Ministry/EDS   

Ellen E. Haase—Stewardship   

Doris von Kaenel—Welcome  

Beth Kunkel—Adult Form/Creation Care  

Lynn Luszcz—Pastoral Care  

Harry Morse—Outreach  

Samantha Murphy—Worship  

Bill Purkerson—Evangelism/Communication  

Mary Lou Sigsby—St. Paul’s  

Peter Sparks—Canterbury  

John Warner—EDS Chair  

Areas of responsibility for Vestry members are in 

italics following the members’ names. 

(continued from previous page) 

Worship, fellowship, celebrations, learning, giving, feeding, growing in faith—

all activities that have taken place in our wonderfully transformed space over 

the first few months of its new life. We’re just getting started with this 

exploration of how to use Trinity Place. Many of you have offered your hopes 

and ideas for the future of Trinity Place. By the grace of God and with the 

hard work of parishioners and community members, it looks like the 

opportunities to put those plans into action will be more and more possible in 

the coming months. I hope to see you all on Trinity Place one day very soon! 

Much love, Suz+ 

 
 

CHANGE IS IN THE AIR 

Holy Trinity communications are being streamlined.  We will now have three 

ways to share information with parishioners:  HT Notes, a Sunday Bulletin insert 

sheet of announcements, and Tempo.  (There will be some overlap, but not as 

much as there was prior to the new streamlined communications.) 

Weekly email:  HT Notes 

• Looking ahead 10-14 days, this publication will cover specifically what you 

need to know in the coming week and perhaps the week after that one.   

• This will be distributed only by email.   

Weekly Sunday Bulletin announcement sheet: 

• This sheet will be an insert to the Sunday Bulletin and will contain what you 

should be on the lookout for in that day’s worship service and 

• Looking up to 4 weeks ahead, a lot of HT Notes will also go in here. 

Monthly (or possibly every two months) newsletter:  Tempo 

• This will contain what is happening now or in the recent past along with 

updates from ministry leaders, parish news, and photos of parish events. 

• A detailed calendar will be on the back page of Tempo that you can tear 

off the printed version or print only that page for you use. 

• Looking up to 6-8 weeks ahead, this publication will be posted on the 

website and emailed to every parishioner. 
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FROM FR. NOAH, ASSISTANT TO THE RECTOR 

PRACTICES FOR THE JOURNEY 

Every year as the late spring begins to turn to summer, we leave behind Eastertide and embark on the long green 

and growing season after Pentecost.  In some churches this season is known as “ordinary time,” originally  

referring to the ordinal numbers that mark the many Sundays between Pentecost and Advent, but it also has 

acquired the double meaning of the ordinariness of living the Christian life.  There is no particular aspect of the 

mystery of Christ that we ponder in this season, only the unremarkable ebb and flow of time as we “work out our 

salvation” (Philippians 2). The highs and lows of the cycle of feasting and fasting that we enjoy between Advent 

Sunday and Pentecost are intriguing and important, to be sure, but so is simple fidelity to walking the long path of 

discipleship.  As we walk with Jesus and the disciples through the Gospel of Mark this summer and fall, we will be 

drawn in by how exciting and fast-paced their lives must have been, but let us not forget all the ordinary moments 

that the evangelists didn’t write about. Following Jesus is boring and tedious sometimes, and that’s part of the deal 

too. 

As we set out on the path of this season, perhaps it is a good time to check in with our souls and see what we may 

need for the journey.  What parts of your life feel in sync with God and are producing the fruits of the Spirit? 

Where are the areas of your life that feel barren, where the soil needs to be tilled and watered?  Where are you 

being intentional about letting God in and where do you need to re-examine your priorities?  Borrowing from 

ancient monastic wisdom, many Christians find it helpful to consider developing a rule of life, either as an ongoing 

set of practices or as an exercise to help take stock of one’s spiritual life.  Despite its name, such a rule is not meant 

to be a rigid set of commandments, but a helpful diagnostic and method of accountability to oneself.  Let it be a 

blend of things you are already doing and of realistic goals, and if you are trying something new that just doesn’t 

seem to be taking after a few weeks of trying, it’s okay to make an adjustment.  

The classic Anglican/Episcopal framework would include regular reception of the Eucharist (and a regular 

examination of your conscience in preparation), the daily offices of Morning and Evening Prayer (one or more of 

the daily devotions on page 136 of your Prayer Book are an excellent place to look if you’re just starting out), and 

time set aside for personal prayer.  If you want to take a broader look at your life, there are many excellent guides 

available.  The brothers of the Society of St. John the Evangelist offer Living Intentionally, a free workbook for 

crafting a rule of life that you can find on their website (ssje.org/category/rule-of-life), which offers questions 

and suggestions orbiting around your relationship with God and the Church, with others, with yourself, and with 

your resources.  The Society of St. Mary Magdalene, an ecumenical fellowship of mainline Christians, asks its 

members to identify one or two focuses each in the areas of common prayer and worship, private spiritual 

exercises, study, mutual support and accountability, evangelism, love of neighbor, generosity, and temperance (for 

a deeper dive, visit ssmarymagdalene.org/rule). 

If you’re interested in learning more about adopting a rule of life as a practice, have questions, or just aren’t quite 

sure how to start, please get in touch! I pray that this long green and growing season is one that bears much fruit 

for you.                                                     

     Fr. Noah Stansbury 
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Love with the Heart of Christ  

CARE OF PEOPLE 

 

WORSHIP GUIDELINES    
 

We have received new guidance from Bishop Waldo regarding indoor worship and gatherings.  These guidelines began  

Sunday, June 13, 2021 for all Holy Trinity services.  

1. Vaccinated persons may worship indoors without a mask 

2. Masks are required for indoor worship for unvaccinated persons 

3. Only vaccinated persons may sing indoors, whether in choir or congregation 

4. Unvaccinated persons are to maintain 3' social distancing 

• Masks are not just for the unvaccinated! You may have your own reasons for wearing a mask, and as a Christian     

community bound together by love, we will respect that without judgment. 

• We will continue to supply hand sanitizer and encourage everyone to use it as they enter the Narthex 

• We ask that if you or someone in your household feels unwell, please stay home and take care of yourselves. If you feel 

really unwell, please let us know so that we can help take care of you! 

• We will not require proof of vaccination, but I do continue to encourage those who are able to get the vaccine to do so 

as soon as possible. 

• We recognize that there are still members of our parish, especially those under the age of 12, who cannot be vaccinated 

yet. I am especially hoping to hear from parents your thoughts on best practices with your young children for worship 

and Sunday School as we prepare for school year. 

• We look forward to resuming our 8:00 am service under these new guidelines on July 11. 

• We will continue to livestream our 10:30 am service for those who are unable to join us in person 

If you have concerns or questions in the meantime, please email me at scate@holytrinityclemson.org and I will respond 

as soon as I am able.  

Much love, Suz+ 

 

 

HOLY TRINITY DAUGHTERS OF THE KING CHAPTER   

 

The Daughters of the King (DOK) is a women's ministry that encourages women to grow their spiritual relationship with 

our Lord through a lifetime commitment to prayer, service and evangelism.  The Holy Trinity DOK Chapter meets monthly 

for general business and weekly for Saturday morning prayer.  Prayer requests are taken from parishioners and others need-

ing prayers at www.holytrinityclemson.org/daughters-of-the-king-prayer-request/ 

In addition to prayer for each other, clergy, parishioners and requested prayers, the Holy Trinity DOK Chapter service   

projects include providing cards for Meals on Wheels recipients and delivery of altar flowers repurposed into bouquets for 

infirmed parishioners and friends.  Planning for other service projects is underway. 

If you would like more information about the Holy Trinity Daughters of the King, please contact chapter president, Nancy 

Barutio at nbarutiodok@gmail.com.  The Holy Trinity DOK Chapter would love to share spiritual journeys with you, all 

for His sake.  Please let me know if there are questions.  Thank you very much.  Blessings.   

Deborah Dunlap, Executive Director 

Love with the Heart of Christ  

CARE OF PEOPLE 

mailto:scate@holytrinityclemson.org
mailto:nbarutiodok@gmail.com


 

Think with the Mind of Christ  

FORMATION 
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CLERGY AVAILABILITY 

Mtr. Suz will be away for continuing education from June 7 until June 25. She will be in class during the mornings and 

available on a limited basis by phone, text, or email in the afternoons and early evenings. Please contact Fr. Noah 

(nstansbury@holytrinityclemson.org or 864-723-0391) for any general questions or pastoral care concerns.  

 

GOOD NEWS GARDENS 

agrarian movement within the church began to gain traction. In April of 2020, the      

Evangelism and Creation Care teams at the national church launched the Good News Gardens    

program and an Agrarian Ministry Facebook page. As of mid-February of 2021, there are over 240 

Good News Gardens and over 1200 people on the Facebook page, including the SAME   garden 

and my small home garden. Some gardens are quite large (measured in acres) but most are small 

like ours. Some are pots of herbs on a  

What does it mean to be a Good News Garden? We are asked to “plant” more, pray more and proclaim   more. I put 

plant in quotations because there are honeybee, chicken, and other animal ministries as well as cooking ministries     

happening as part of the Good News Gardens program. It does not have to be much at all. Last year, I shared more of 

my home garden produce with neighbors and left flower and  

There are also monthly “zoom” calls and a newsletter for the network. We learned much more—the history of 

“Victory gardens” (that date back to before World War I), ideas for Rogation Days, efforts to address food insecurity. 

When we were able to install the SAME garden last fall, we began a year of growing mostly foods that have a connection 

to our past in this place; that focus continues this summer and perhaps this fall. We have been asked to share the stories 

of some of those foods with the network at large. Most of our produce has been donated to CCC (some 55 pounds thus 

far) and also shared an “Easter Bunny Salad” with parishioners who got a pastoral care bag on Easter weekend. 

It is very inspiring to be a part of this group and see the many ways this simple concept is impacting lives around the 

country. I would love to share stories. And, if you have a home garden or pots of herbs, sign 

 
Beth Kunkel 

 
 

LEMONADE ON THE LAWN 

 

 

 

Volunteers are needed for Lemonade on the Lawn (or more accurately, lemonade under the bell tower). This is a weekly 

hospitality activity--beginning Sunday, June 13--that immediately follows the 10:30 am indoor service. Participants can 

enjoy lemonade and cookies as they fellowship with others of the church family. We need volunteers for set up and clean 

up beginning June 27th and continuing through the summer. See HT Notes for clickable set up instructions and sign up to 

help. Please contact Cindy Thackham at Cdjpt@att.net or call 864-280-0539 with questions.  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DqBKtUt7GQZSWc5Mps0-P--XoPWbSoNe4-4Q_SH7QE1dnMoo-FviyNNL8WwL53TfY7jbDZkQWYg4kFAhyHGPAIaGxOCLIX4Drghd23wqiWEL42ba-UloTifa2RO9pI1J6jOB46oxWijsBqJOTiy8wKSlx0hUgPqnSg8dfVQ2SgUQ59siJ5hi4e1CwcozLTvsTTwqiDx0Mz0naTarKYc9wECfl3WD4KNBKkb
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DqBKtUt7GQZSWc5Mps0-P--XoPWbSoNe4-4Q_SH7QE1dnMoo-FviyNNL8WwL53TfUgHzpSEZtOV_JNceUr3PuHrvUTq5iig5h8BETJdVazz7X70flP3kTUR1a086U29EEJGspYR3Z6QDlGF9dfYPQRMi1Pz8gzvV3S080Cjz82UJL0UCaK8R_6LeGSa26FrMjB7tOjf8OPE=&c=1hnDpmapPWaVlpgzZpTR
mailto:Cdjpt@att.net
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Act in the World as the Body of Christ 

CHURCH AND THE WORLD 

 
 

ATTENTION PARISH MEMBERS 

 

 

 
 

 

Here’s what you need to know about our church parking: 

1. All church members need to obtain and display an Episcopal shield sticker (available at the office) on their 

bumper or back window.  Towing will be enforced. 

2. Frontage road will become University parking beginning July 1, 2021 with these exceptions: 

• 3 marked/signed spaces, for our use, will be reserved in front of Holy Trinity’s office entrance.  

• The University will allow parking on Sundays for church functions and other special occasions.  

3. The parking lot in the rear of the church will be open for business as usual provided you have a sticker.  

(Note that there are 5 spaces marked for Seniors.  Any member requiring special conditions such as        

handicapped van accessibility should contact the church office.) 

4. The new parking lot near Trinity Place will be a mix of leased spaces and specific Holy Trinity parking.       

Holy Trinity will have use of 9 spaces that are numbered 52-60.  Remember that you need to have a church 

sticker! 

 

PEACEBUILDING ONLINE PROJECT BEGINS AUGUST 1ST 

 

 

The Episcopal Peace Fellowship (an organization with The Episcopal Church) will host a series of online one-

hour presentations the first Sunday of each month starting in August, focusing on different aspects of and ap-

proaches to peacebuilding, both with others and within ourselves. The group will first meet (via Zoom) at 4 pm 

on Sunday, August 1.  

Please plan to attend as many of the monthly gatherings as you can to hear inspiring voices and discover re-

sources for going deeper. This is an opportunity to connect with Episcopalians from around the country, if you 

are interested. 

To learn more about each month’s offering, and to register for any and all, go to:  

https://www.eventbrite.com/o/episcopal-peace-fellowship-33346431403 

https://edusc.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f5c8e971519290bc0938c205d&id=d82e7f31a7&e=fdf23c4a44


 

 

 

 

 
After taking a slight hiatus from an in-person bazaar, we are thrilled once again to begin planning for the annual Holy Trinity 

Bazaar and Artisan Market scheduled for Saturday, October 16 from 10 am-2 pm in the Parish Hall and on the Trinity Place 

lawn. We are delighted to have Carolyn Wheeler and Sally Morrell as co-chairs of this annual event! October will be here before 

we know it, so it’s time to get underway! 

Our Champions: It is the Bazaar Champions who make this event a big success. They need assistance, so please reach out to 

them if you can help in any way. 

 

 

 

 

 

How can YOU help? 

Tell local artisans about the event. Their talents make the event a unique experience. Artisans working in all media are invited. 

For further information, contact Robbie Grider at rbgrider64@gmail.com. 

1. Plan to attend on Saturday, October 16! And spread the word about the bazaar to family and friends. Years ago one of our 

leaders told us all, “Remember, without customers, we really have no bazaar, no sales, and no money to donate!” 

2. Offer to be a champion for an area of the bazaar. Wouldn’t you love to help ask parishioners to donate baked goods? 

Wouldn’t you love to help with a silent auction? 

3. Contribute your own hand-made items. If you are a knitter, a quilter, a painter, a woodworker, or a crafter in another medi-

um, we would love to have a piece of your work to add to the Holy Trinity caring crafters’ booth. 

4. Contribute baked goods, jams, jellies, or other canned goods. If you are doing any canning, add a bit to your batches. Even a 

couple of extra jars from various people can make a great addition to this booth. 

5. Pray:  That we will join in our common goal, to honor God with our gifts and talents. That we will remember that while a 

successful bazaar is our goal, more important will be the means by which we achieve this goal. That we will remember all 

those who began this effort more than 75 years ago, and that over the years many wonderful friendships have been forged 

around the Holy Trinity Bazaar and the good works it has supported! Amen! 

ORDER NOW! Heirloom Christmas Stockings: For more than sixty years, the women of Holy Trinity have been 

knitting beautiful handmade heirloom stockings, each personalized with the name of the recipient and wrapped with a special 

blessing. The price for each stocking is $75. Because a great deal of time and love are put into creating each stocking, early or-

ders are appreciated. Pleases contact Amy Agosti at akagosti@yahoo.com.  

Help Us Select Charities to Support: As you know, the bazaar is a major fundraiser for all the charities supported by the 

Episcopal Churchwomen (ECW). All our profits are donated! Each year the ECW sponsors many local charity groups including 

Clemson Child Development Center, Clemson Community Care, Clemson Free Medical Clinic, Episcopal Day School       

scholarships, Our Daily Bread, Habitat for Humanity of Oconee and Pickens Counties, Our Daily 

Bread, Our Daily Rest, Pickens County Meals on Wheels, Ripple of One, and Safe Harbor II. Our goal 

this year is to raise at least $7500 to be given away! If you have any suggestions for charities to support 

using the proceeds from the bazaar, please contact either Sally Morrell at sallym29631@gmail.com or 

Carolyn Wheeler at cslwheeler@hotmail.com.  
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CHURCH AND THE WORLD 
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Page 8                                                                                Holy Trinity                            June/July 2021

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLY TRINITY EPISCOPAL CHURCH: 

COORDINATOR OF FAMILY LIFE MINISTRY 

 

Status: Part Time Application Deadline: July 8, 2021 

Hours: Typically, 20 hours/week August-May; some weeks may be longer while others may be much shorter 

Salary & Benefits: $30,000/year and the following paid holidays, sick leave, and personal days 

Church Pension contribution 

Who & What is Holy Trinity? 

Holy Trinity is a community of Episcopalians who strive to “love with the heart of Christ, think with the 

mind of Christ, and act in the world as the body of Christ.”  We gather for worship, fellowship, and for-

mation, with our Triune God as the center of everything we do. 

An Overview of the Coordinator of Family Life Ministry Position 

While there will be a primary focus for ministry with families with children and youth, ages 0 to 18, the ideal 

candidate will enjoy engaging with all our parish families. The Coordinator of Family Life Ministry will organ-

ize and oversee the Nursery Workers who tend to our youngest members on Sunday mornings and will re-

cruit and train Sunday School teachers for ages 3-18. The Coordinator will lead Children’s Church on most 

Sunday mornings, with assistance from dedicated helpers. The Coordinator will also form a youth culture 

through both youth Sunday School and Sunday afternoon Youth Group gatherings and other activities. 

We are looking for a loving person who will weave themselves into the fabric of our community; and we are 

committed to supporting that person for many years. 

Go to https://www.holytrinityclemson.org/ for a complete description of the requirements for this      

position.  If interested, please send a letter of interest and resume to htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org. 

 

ANOTHER WAY TO SIGN UP FOR THE COVID-19 VACCINE 

For information about the Clemson Community Vaccination Clinic, please go to 

https://www.clemsoncity.org/Activityfeed/Myarticles/TabId/197/ArtMID/2433/

ArticleID/4227/Clemson-Community-Vaccination-Clinic.aspx?

AspxAutoDetectCookieSupport=1 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001e6C5r-T2t1am-1Q-r6gbELF-7OCx6CWkH-iYLc6t-uU0NE9808lB1AUm4vT3PlNTCMxFHXybO9asknGfy2SlQH3FyYOzwjzfYaYptmfRhV9_J5J07eREl3lueRIxcUqd9YDRf9Wzi6iqDkxlD3ME6O0HoBnuWjtGbxAqxpkU46CKIL_srsyKDg==&c=ik8D3sORW3EepZZhKjh7PuOhTXzVY6067d17aUtVA
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BRINGING YOUR ATTENTION TO A SPECIAL SINGING ROOSTER POST COVID CELEBRATORY OFFER!   

In an effort to reduce packaging cost and waste and for the convenience of our regular customers, 

5lb. bag for $50 ($20 saving over individual package price!!)  Your choice Vienna of French Dark, Ground or 

Whole Bean. 

A price more than competitive with Starbucks for a far superior premium coffee, mountain grown in the Central Plat-

eau of Haiti Contact Harry Morse for your special order:  hgmorse@gmail.com  

RENOVATING THE NAVE 

Over the past few months, work has been continuing on the Nave renovation, including the arrival of the new organ.  

Here are a few pictures showing how the work has been progressing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

 

First Citizens Bank Note Payables as of May 31, 2021  

 $1,666,619.38 

Operating Fund   

Financial Update as of May 31, 2021 

        Monthly Actual Actual YTD 

Income                $47,876.88            $236,528.32           

Expenses                $39,622.65                $230,196.18              

Income +/-Expense     $ 8,254.23              $ 6,332.14        
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STEWARDSHIP, AND THE PRESIDING BISHOP’S BOOK 

As wonderfully presented in Bishop Curry’s new book, Love is the Way, agape, altruistic love, can, and should be the      

solution to many of the world’s problems. The antithesis of this type of love is selfishness. Stewardship forms part of the 

basis of this form of love for Christians.  

Love of God in response to his blessings to us, to fellow parishioners in providing mutual support, worship facilities and 

leaders, and training for our young people in the way they should go in the Christian Life. But most pertinent is through our 

Outreach Program, that which we give freely to people and causes completely outside our Parish. 

 

PLEASE DON'T FORGET TO COMPLETE THE ONLINE STEWARDSHIP SURVEY!  

The Stewardship Committee needs your help. Please complete a short online survey by June 18.  The survey address is 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/PQKZGGY. 

It would be most helpful if all members of your household would complete the survey—input 

from youth and children is important. If you have any questions or prefer to discuss your          

response, please contact Jody Hunter (kjh1980@aol.com or (803) 422-3837 ).  

Thank you for your generous contributions to the mission of Holy Trinity and for helping the 

Stewardship Committee by completing our survey.   

 

EPISCOPAL DAY SCHOOL CALLS A NEW DIRECTOR 

I am very pleased to announce on behalf of our Episcopal Day School Board, that we have called Stephanie 

LaGuardia to serve as our new Director for Holy Trinity Episcopal Day School. In Stephanie’s own words: 

“I am honored to have the privilege of being the new Director of Holy Trinity Episcopal Day School. I 

have been involved in the field of early childhood education in many forums including teaching, early inter-

vention, and administration. I am highly committed to quality early childhood education and will continu-

ously strive to instill that passion throughout my time at Holy Trinity. I hold a Bachelor of Arts in Elemen-

tary Education with a Minor in Social Sciences from Clemson University. I have two children, Austin, who is 24 and works 

with elderly patients in need of assistance, and Sara, who is 20 and currently majoring at Clemson University in marketing 

and management. My boyfriend, Jonsie, is also a Clemson alum. Go tigers!” 

Stephanie is completing her obligations with her current employer this month and next. She will begin full time at EDS in a 

few weeks. She will be working hard this summer to learn the ropes of running EDS and getting ready for the beginning of 

the 2021-2022 school year. We are looking forward to welcoming Stephanie to EDS very soon! 

Grace and peace to you all,  

Mtr. Suz 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

mailto:kjh1980@aol.com


 

 

 

 

 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 

Lori and Justin Graham  6/3  
Jan and Jerome Cribb  6/6  
Mel and Andy O'Day 6/13  
Julie and Harry Morse 6/15  
Betty and Jim Snowden 6/17  
Robbie and Kevin Hughes 6/22  
Tommye and Bill Hurst 6/27  

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

Mary Ann and Bob Taylor  7/3  
Libby and Tom Wehrman  7/7  
Barbara and Alan Armstrong  7/8  
Beth and Danny Poole 7/16  
Susan and Cameron Farish 7/21  
Betty and Will Carter 7/30  
 

This page of Tempo lists the wedding anniversaries and 

birthdays of  parishioners.  If you would like to have 

your anniversary or birthday included, email  

htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org 

 

FLOWER LIST 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to provide altar flowers in honor/

memory of a loved one during 2021, you may do so 

by sending Sheryl an email with the date, the name of 

the person to be  remembered/honored and any      

specific directions you may want (example: type or 

color of flowers). She will get it in the book and you 

will be billed directly by Tiger Lilly Florist.  Please use 

the email  htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org.    

 

Each week, these flowers are divided up and delivered 

to parishioners. If you know of someone who needs 

some sunshine in their life, please let Mtr. Suz know. 
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JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

 

Harry Morse  6/1 

Melissa Hawkins  6/2 

Connie Spencer  6/2 

Art Young  6/5 

Danny Poole Jr.  6/7 

Bill Teste  6/7 

Michael Cauley  6/8 

Mickey Harder  6/8 

Jim DeSellier  6/9 

Melissa Culler 6/14 

Josh Hawkins 6/20 

Jim Snowden 6/20 

Pam Mack 6/21 

Dot Teske 6/23 

Judy Fairey 6/24 

Carol Yardley 6/26 

Clem Watson 6/27 

James Beddow 6/28 

Judy Eidson 6/30 

  

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

 

Iris Reed  7/1 

Ed Hamilton  7/9 

Audra Newton  7/9 

Al Mathiasen 7/10 

Carson McCabe 7/11 

Nancy Portnow 7/11 

Dustin Foxworth 7/13 

John Surak 7/13 

Lorelei De los Santos 7/14 

Ben Skardon 7/14 

Matthew DeSellier 7/15 

Jaime Gilmore 7/15 

Jordan Gilmore 7/15 

Sally Morrell 7/17 

Kathy Crouse 7/22 

Ann Russell 7/23 

Bob Taylor 7/23 

Diana Manly 7/24 

Kirby Colson 7/25 

Sue Dolinar 7/25 

Boo Wilson 7/28 

Peter Sparks 7/29 

Maria Stamey 7/29 

John Gilreath 7/31 

June Birth Flower 

Rose 

June Birthstone 

Alexandrite 

July Birth Flower 

Waterlily 

July Birthstone 

Ruby 



 

CALENDAR 

 

June 2021  
 

15 11:00 am – Reflectionary Bible Study Meet in person in the church office or online with the Zoom 
link in HT Notes 

      

20 10:30 am—Indoor Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  11:30 am – Online Coffee Hour Find the link in HT Notes 

  Lemonade on the Lawn Under the bell tower following 10:30 worship 

  4:00 pm - Love Is the Way book study – 
Chapters 12 & Epilogue  

Find the link in HT Notes—this is the final meeting of this book study. 

      

22 11:00 am – Reflectionary Bible Study Meet in person in the church office or online with the Zoom 
link in HT Notes 

      

27 10:30 am—Indoor Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  11:30 am – Online Coffee Hour Find the link in HT Notes 

  Lemonade on the Lawn Under the bell tower following 10:30 worship 

      

29 11:00 am – Reflectionary Bible Study  Meet in person in the church office or online with the Zoom 
link in HT Notes 

      

  July 2021   
4 10:30 am - Indoor Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  11:30 am - Online Coffee Hour Find the link in HT Notes 

  Lemonade on the Lawn Under the bell tower following 10:30 worship 

  5:00 pm – Holy Eucharist At St. Paul’s 

      

5 Independence Day observed Office closed 

      

6 11:00 am – Reflectionary Bible Study Meet in person in the church office or online with the Zoom 
link in HT Notes 

      

7 10:30 – Holy Eucharist At the Downs 

      

11 8:00 am – Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  10:30 am – Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  11:30 am - Online Coffee Hour Find the link in HT Notes 

  Lemonade on the Lawn Under the bell tower following 10:30 worship 

      

18 8:00 am – Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  10:30 am – Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  11:30 am - Online Coffee Hour Find the link in HT Notes 

  Lemonade on the Lawn Under the bell tower following 10:30 worship 

      

25 8:00 am – Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  10:30 am – Holy Eucharist In the Nave 

  11:30 am - Online Coffee Hour Find the link in HT Notes 

  Lemonade on the Lawn Under the bell tower following 10:30 worship 


